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January 27, 2014

Mr. Nicholas Kavanagh

Land Administrator

Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada
P.O. Box 100

Iqaluit, NU XO0A OHO

Subject: Request for Extension
Land Use Permit #N2011X0030

Dear Mr. Kavanagh:

Biogenie was granted the above-mentioned Land Use Permit to transport and store
equipment between Dewar Lakes and Kangok Fjord, Nunavut.

Most of the equipment (90%) was demobilized from Dewar Lakes to Kangok Fjord in
the winter of 2012 and removed by sealift in September 2013. Remaining equipment
includes 6 Challenger tractors, sleighs, a school bus, a pick-up truck, a bulldozer, a
fuel tank and a survival camp.

This permit expires on March 12, 2014. Due to poor ice conditions in April 2013 which
prevented us from transporting the equipment to the beachhead at Kangok Fjord
where the sealift can reach it, Biogenie was forced to abandon and postpone
operations. We are thus requesting an extension to the current permit to allow us
enough time to move the equipment.

Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please do not
hesitate to contact me at 450-961-3535, Ext. 6222.

Sincerely,

Ccy (e

Nancy Davis
Project Manager
Soil Assessment and Remediation, Northern Canada
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